lmmanuel Christian Reformed Church
June 9, 2019
WELCOME TO IMMANUEL!
We’re glad that you joined us today, and we pray that you will encounter God through prayer, worship, and his word.
Guest mailboxes are located after the alphabetical list of members.  Please pick up this information if you would like details on Immanuel’s ministries.  
This morning as we celebrate Pentecost, Pastor Swieringa will lead us in worship.  We will also celebrate the Lord’s Supper together.
Offerings:  General Fund & Level 3 Tuition Assistance
This evening Pastor Tom will focus on Power of Prayer – The Power of Vision.
Offering:  World Renew
NURSERY

Today: 

9:30AM

Anna & Sophie De Young,
Melissa & Jordan Steen


5:30PM

The nursery room will be open but unstaffed.

Next Sunday:

9:30AM

Michelle Hamburg, Lindsey De Boer,



Lisa & Carter Vander Veen

5:30PM

The nursery room will be open but unstaffed

MEETINGS TODAY

10:45AM
Church Survey Results – FLC
THIS WEEK
MONDAY

JUNE 10

8:05PM


Men’s Softball vs 
Zutphen CRC/Forest Grove Auto





Hughes Park – Field #1

WEDNESDAY
JUNE 13


6:30PM


Executive Committee


7:00PM


Presidential Estates Ministry


7:00PM


Full Council


7:30PM


Administrative Committee,






Pastoral Elders & Deacons
NEXT SUNDAY – JUNE 16, 2019
9:30AM

Interim Pastor Tom Swieringa
Father’s Day
Offerings: General Fund & Short-Term Missions
5:30PM

Interim Pastor Tom Swieringa
Offering:  FARM INC


 (Feeding And Reaching Many In the Name of Christ)
THE LAURELS OF HUDSONVILLE – 9:00AM
Elder Jim Schut
Holmes, Huberts, Kooienga families
MEETINGS – JUNE 16

9:00AM

Guatemala Team – Adult Ed Room
THANKSGIVING
The flowers in the sanctuary are in honor of the following birthdays:

Clarence Pohler


June 23

Margaret Teune


June 26
A Huge Thank You!
We had a wonderful year in our Kids Hope ministry!  We mentored 19 students each week at Park Elementary.  Thank you to the mentors, prayer partners and substitute mentors for investing their time to make a huge difference in the life of a student!  These volunteers show kids the love of Jesus and shine his light into their lives.

PRAYER REQUESTS

Adaline Lems is being treated for pneumonia at The Laurels.  Pray that she may experience relief from the shortness of breath and a complete recovery.
Coleton Butterworth – De Vos Children’s Hospital
Les Knot – hospice care at home
Laurie Kooienga – stem cell transplant recovery

Joe Lems – severe back pain
Sharon Ondersma – M.S.
Edwin Pettinga – Mary Free Bed Rehabilitation Hospital
Clarence Pohler – hospice care
Pete Van Rijs – durable cancer remission

Council Members

Please keep our council members in your prayers during this time of transition.

Military

Major Ron Thenn – Army (Hawaii)
Cincinnati Mission Trip
Please pray for the following students & leaders who are in Cincinnati this week.  Pray for safety and opportunities to be Christ’s witnesses.

Aliyah Brinks




Kadin Shaban

Josiah Bos




Jordan Steen

Annabeth Eggebeen


Grady Vander Ploeg

Grant Gulker




Jacquelin Veldink

Madison Herd



Jacob Velthouse

Addison Kamminga


Zach Velthouse

Logan Kooienga



Aiden Vis

Hayden Large



Jordan Steen

Evan Nieuwenhuis
Jordyn Brill

Lauren Gulker

Doug Gulker

Riley Kooienga 

Joel Nieuwenhuis 

Synod 2019 will meet on the campus of Calvin College in Grand Rapids, Michigan, from Friday, June 14, to Thursday, June 20. Please remember the deliberations of synod in your prayers.
CHURCH ANNOUNCEMENTS
Church Survey Results
The Pastor Search Team would like to invite you to a brief presentation of what we learned from you about Immanuel Church through the church survey that you participated in through our pastor search process. 
When?   Today - immediately following morning worship in the Family Life Center.  Refreshments will also be served.
Mission Committee Members Needed
The Mission Committee is looking for new members starting in July.  Please contact Jim (893-3813) for further details.

New Office Bearers

Last Sunday, new office bearers were selected and installed.  They will begin their new terms on July 1.

Pastoral Deacons:  Mary Van Zanten, Phyllis Wigger,

  Judi Van Dyke

Pastoral Elders:
  Jim Krikke, Mark Bonner, Rob De Boer

Administrative Deacon:  Steve Taylor

Administrative Elder:      Jeff Kooienga – 2-year term






   Mike Vredevoogd – 3-year term
Presidential Estates Ministry

A meeting is scheduled at church this Wednesday, June 12, at 7PM to discuss food distribution at Presidential Estates. Those who have been involved with the Feeding America program or are interested in Immanuel’s park ministry are welcome to attend.

Nursery Update
A big thanks to all that have been willing to serve in our nursery!  A new schedule has been made for the next 3 months for our 9:30AM service only.  If you cannot make your time, please find your own substitute.  Students who are going into 5th grade will be added to the nursery schedule on the next round.
Alexis Hoogeboom, our new Nursery Coordinator, will be in contact with you to update our volunteer list.  Please prayerfully consider keeping your name on this list or even adding your name.  With only one service to plan for, you should only need to serve 3 times a year.  If you have any questions or concerns, please contact her at heyitzlexi@gmail.com or 616-307-9071.
Guatemala Vision Team

One of the places we will be going to is called Sigo Vivo.  It is a mission of Pastor Rudy Hernandez and he and his family minister to the homeless youth in Guatemala City.
Listed below are some items we will be collecting for the kids and also games to play with them.  You can drop off items under the Giving Tree in the FLC entryway.  Please bring items to church on or before June 30.

Thank you for your support!  The Vision Team

· Rubber band looms and colorful rubber bands for bracelet making
· Uno
· Jenga
· Hooded sweatshirts (new or gently used) size youth medium and large, and also adult small
· New underwear and socks
· Soccer balls (new or gently used)
Guatemala Vision Team Fundraiser
The Vision Team is collecting your returnable cans and bottles from now until the end of July.  There is a drop box in the FLC entry where you can drop off your donation - or just call or text Tammy Wolters (813-1354), and she will arrange a time to pick them up from your house.
We will gladly accept all of your returnables - aluminum, plastic or glass, pop, "soda", or "other".
FINANCIAL UPDATES
June 3, 2019
General Fund

$18,100
Building Fund

       857
Love INC


       147
General Fund Year-to-Date

Received
       $588,572
Budget goal

  599,087
Over (Under)

   (10,515)
Budget received – 98%
Fiscal year – July 1, 2018 – June 30, 2019
To fulfill our General Fund budget, 

an average weekly offering of $12,226 is necessary.

Please tithe in faith and as your response to God’s blessings.
June Corners Offering – Immanuel Knitting Ministry
Contributions to Immanuel can be made in four ways:

· Weekly offerings during our worship service

· Online giving through PayPal

· Auto-giving through your bank
· Mailing a check to the church address
WEEKLY PRAYER GUIDE

SUNDAY

Remember in prayer and with a card this week:  

Adaline Lems, Clara Timmer

MONDAY

Pray for God’s strength to be with the many persecuted Christians in Vietnam.

TUESDAY

Pray for God’s blessing and protection this week on our Minister of Visitation, Rachael Taylor.

WEDNESDAY

Pray for Jennifer Kragt and her work with FUEL Uganda.

THURSDAY
Pray for these young adults and remember them with a note or card:  
Hannah Gaffner, Krista Herweyer, Sarah Hoekwater

FRIDAY

Pray for God’s blessing on our Youth Ministries.

SATURDAY

Ask God to bless the civil and church leaders of our city and the residents of your street.

Denominational Prayer Line:  1-888-CRC-PRAY

REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS
Have you read the story of how Hudsonville Christian School started 100 years ago?  This anniversary was celebrated last year and the committee has put together a 200 page “TELLING THE STORY” book commemorating the years that HCS has been in existence.   It includes 8/9th grade graduation pictures dating back to 1921, pictures of many of the school parades that were held, articles that were published, plus many stories and memories passed along to us.  Copies of these books are available in both elementary and middle school offices for purchase at $15.00.  These books would also make a great gift for parents and grandparents that graduated from HCS.
Depression Support Group

Need a listening ear or suggestions for ways to cope? We meet the third Monday of the month from 7-8PM at Fairway CRC, 1165 – 44th Street, Jenison.  The group is open to anyone who is experiencing depression or bi-polar depression or to family members who are dealing with someone in their family who is depressed.  The group stresses confidentiality. Members may participate as they wish.  Just drop in.  Our next meeting will be Monday, June 17.  For more information call the church (662-0368).
Love INC Opportunities

· Love INC is this year's recipient of the Meijer Simply Give program! Thank you so much to their store Manager, Henry, and his team for choosing our ministry to support.

Through June 22, you can impact our Life Skills families by picking up a Simply Give donation card.

Hudsonville Meijer customers are encouraged to purchase a Simply Give donation card ($10) upon checkout.  The donation card is then converted into a Meijer Food-Only Gift Card.  The $10 donation directly impacts our specific Love INC food pantry, providing our families with weekly food orders.  Please consider purchasing the Simply Give donation card at the local Hudsonville Meijer.
· Attention all runners out there!

Every fall Love INC hosts a 5K where you can grab your running friends while supporting Love In the Name of Christ.  The HayDay 5K run is Saturday, October 12 at 10AM.  The route will begin on our campus at 3300 Van Buren Street.  The early bird special ends June 29th.  Register on our website at loveinthenameofchrist.org.
· Impact a family from your community by mentoring an individual. Each person in our Life Skills program is poured into weekly by their mentor.
Many of our male participants don't yet have a mentor/encourager/friend.
Will you consider giving up one hour per week (each Thursday evening) to build a relationship, journeying alongside someone as they long for hope, empowerment and community?

Life Skills Info Night (no strings attached):  Thursday, June 27th from 6-8PM at Hillcrest CRC.  Please contact Volunteer@loveinthenameofchrist.org or call 616-662-3300 ext 127.
· Each year Love INC partners with local elementary schools to see which students need grade specific items.  If you would like to donate school supplies, please drop those off before July 27th to our Love INC campus in our Relational Ministry Center.

Items Requested:  Backpacks, black dry erase markers, large glue sticks, composition notebooks, plastic 2-pocket folders, earbuds/headphones, plastic pencil boxes, blue/black ink pens, packages of #2 yellow pencils, wide ruler spiral bound notebooks, washable notebooks, scissors, 1.5" 3-ring binders, Kleenex, disinfection wipes, clipboards, boxes of crayons (24 counts-CRAYOLA).
Please contact Cindy with questions at cindyj@loveinthenameofchrist.org.

Is God calling you to join the team at Volunteers In Service? With Bernita Tuinenga, current Executive Director, transitioning to part-time Development Director, VIS has an opening for an Executive Director. One of the primary responsibilities will be training and coaching deacons and other ministry leaders. To read the complete job description visit www.visgr.org. To apply, email your resume and cover letter to info@visgr.org. 
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